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 Have a great weekend 
 

 
Mrs Scargill 
Principal 
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Dates for your 
diary 

Next week 
 
Tuesday 18th 
 
Year 4 
swimming 
 

Letter from Mrs Bishop, CEO 
Hatton Academies Trust 

Class news P.T.A 
News 

Creating Learners without Limits 

 

)ÎÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÅÄÉÔÉÏÎȡ 

Fantastic like 
Victastic! 

Future dates 
 
25/9 - 2A class 
assembly 
10.00 ς 10.15 
 

25/9 ς 6A class 
assembly 
10.15 ς 10.30 
 

9/10 Sir 
Christopher 
Hatton Open 
Evening for 
year 6 
 

Hello 
 
This week we have been joined by our Reception children who have been coming in to 
school for half a day. They have all settled really well and are enjoying getting to know  
the school and each other. 

 
 

 

An urgent reminder to families that cars, 
including taxis, must not come through the 
barrier onto the school site when bringing in 
and collecting children each day. 
Please park sensibly and safely on the 
streets, remembering that families and some 
unaccompanied older children will be using 
the walkways. 
 

Thank you to the families who correctly follow our safety procedures. Please 
remember:- 

¶ It is an offence to park or wait on the zig-zag lines, even momentarily, for 

dropping off or picking up a passenger. 

¶ You must use the pedestrian crossings. The roads are so busy, especially at 

school drop off and collection times, it is very dangerous to try to dodge 

between the traffic.  

The front of the site has a separate entrance for pedestrians, either side of the 
barriers, which leads to the pathways. Please stick to the pathways to walk to the 
playground ς do not walk in road.  
 

The office is making every effort to go paperless 
with the weekly newsletter. The newsletter is 
posted on the website each week and is sent by 
email to families who are registered to receive 
ParentMail. 
We will of course continue to print copies for those 
who require them, but will be making a small 
charge of 20p per copy to cover paper and printing 
costs. This will commence from the 5th October 
issue. 
If you need support registering for ParentMail, 
please ask at the office. 



 

  

14 September 2018 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I am writing to you in my role as CEO of Hatton Academies Trust and on behalf of the Board of Directors. 
The trust was developed to form a family of local schools sharing services and best practice for the benefit of 
all our children. It has been in place since December 2013 and in addition to Sir Christopher Hatton Academy 
(SCHA), we have become of the sponsor of three local primary schools:  Oakway, Victoria and Ecton Village.  
We have also developed the Hatton Teaching School to recruit and develop all our staff. Being a trust allows us 
to share educational ideas and practice, work together to ensure best educational outcomes and share 
important services such as finance, staff recruitment and support, health and safety and advice and support in 
all such areas. 
The trust has a central team of staff that support educational and service activities. To support the development 
of our three primary academies we appointed our Head of Primary Education, Mr Robert Hardcastle, who was 
formerly the head of a primary school in Northampton which he led to an outstanding judgement from Ofsted. 
Staff at Sir Christopher Hatton Academy continue in their roles at the school with some having a wider trust role 
as well. Of course it is important that we continue to build upon the success of SCHA. In addition, our trust 
primary academies have additional admission places at SCHA. 
 
Childrenôs outcomes at each of our three primary academies, Victoria Primary Academy, Oakway Academy 
and Ecton Village Primary Academy, have improved significantly over the last twelve months. These 
improvements provide concrete evidence that the actions of the Trust and each academy are working. Recent 
visits to each academy from either Ofsted inspectors or officials from the Department for Education confirm 
these improvements.  
 
At the heart of these improvement in standards are detailed high quality professional development 
opportunities for all adults, effective use of clear and simple systems of assessment and positively reinforced 
high expectations about the quality of work and behaviour from your child.  
 
Over the past twelve months each primary academy has invested significantly in its indoor and outdoor learning 
environments. We hope you have noticed these changes as you have visited your childôs setting or perhaps 
seen them through information the academy has provided to you. Indeed, your child may have also spoken to 
you about new equipment or resources they can now use in the classroom or when playing outside. 
 
As a Trust we are determined that our work with each primary academy and their work in partnership with you 
will ensure your childôs educational journey will continue to improve and will be one in which they thrive, learn 
and succeed.  
 
Sir Christopher Hatton continues to go from strength to strength. We have a curriculum that focuses on the 
development of the whole child, including our Hatton Baccalaureate in years 7 and 8 which develops 
experiences and skills beyond the usual school curriculum. Students graduate at the end of Year 8 in a 
celebration at The Castle theatre. Our examination results continue to improve from their already outstanding 
level. We are also having a new block built including 10 new classrooms and a lecture theatre. A very exciting 
development which will give our students more modern facilities and new opportunities. 
 
Further detail about the Trust and its Directors (governors) and staff along with shared policies can be found on 
the trust website at www.hattonacademiestrust.org.uk  For each academy refer to their individual websites.  
 
Thank you for your interest and support and we all look forwards to working together for the benefit of your 
sons and daughters. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Victoria Bishop  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hattonacademiestrust.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOP HOUSE THIS WEEK  

House Class Totals  

INVENTORS  5A, 5B, 5C  210  

SCIENTISTS  4A, 4B, 6B  257  

EXPLORERS 2A, 3A, 3B  195  

MUSICIANS  1A, 1B, 2B  164  

ARTIS TS RA, RB  128  

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE UPDATE 

Key Stage 1 Key Stage 2 

Miss Holmes RA  Miss Williams 3A  

Mrs Giles RB  Mr Dicken 3B  

Miss Foster 1A  Mrs Embling 4A  

Mr Richardson 1B  Miss Kelly 4B  

Mr Mills 2A  Miss Goodman 5A  

Mr Tyson 2B  Mr Wolfe 5B  

   Miss Costanzo 6A  

   Mrs Wall 6B  
 

 

1st    Class 2A  98.7% 
2nd  Class RB  97.0% 
3rd  Class 1A  96.3% 

 

1st  4A  99.3% 
2nd  5B  98.6% 
3rd  3B  98.5% 
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WHOLE SCHOOL WEEKLY AVERAGE  

96.2 % 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS  

 

If your child is not able to attend 
school, please telephone to inform 

us by 9.15am - 01933 223323. 
 

Medicines prescribed by a doctor can be administered 
at school by a member of staff. The label with the 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƻǎŀƎŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ƛƴǘŀŎǘ 
and legible. An adult must bring in and collect the 
medication from the office. 
 

Mornings at the Academy 
8.40am There is staff supervision on the 

playground from this time. 
Please do not leave your child 
unattended before this time. 

8.45am Whistle blows! Children come 
inside and go to their 
classroom. GATE CLOSES 

8.50am Registers are taken in the 
classroom 

8.55am Children move to their first 
lesson. 

 

Only the Principal can aÕÔÈÏÒÉÓÅ Á ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ 

absence from school. 

Authorised absence 

¶ Illness 

¶ Religious observance 

¶ Family bereavement 

¶ Hospital appointments ɀ will require 

evidence 

Unauthorised absence: 

¶ Holidays 

¶ Birthdays 

¶ Shopping 

¶ Moving house 

¶ Immigration interviews 

¶ Appointments for other family members 

 

 

Routine medical/dental check -ups should be 
made out of school hours.  
If this is not possible, prior notice of the 
appointment must  be given to the school office 
before you co llect your child  and approval must 
be obtained from the  Principal . 

Please bring requests to the office for 
authorisation. Thank you.  

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

Fantastic like Victastic! 
Miss Holmes 

 
All the Reception children in both classes for settling in so 
well 
during their first week at school. Mrs Giles 

Miss Foster 
Kacper Kaminski for always trying his best and showing 
respect. 
Roza Stankiewicz for always listening and showing respect 
all the time. 

Mr. Richardson 
Jessica Kownacka for good listening all week. 
Olus Kopaczek for trying really hard in phonics. 

Mr. Mills 
Matthew Newton  for improving his listening skills during a 
whole class discussion.  
Natalia Gierej for demonstrating a good technique in PE for 
a side step and pivot. 

Mr. Tyson 
Emil Gajewski for always demonstrate an excellent attitude 
towards learning.  
Aurelia Mogila for working hard in lessons and for 
presenting her work neatly in her books. 

Mrs Williams 
Abraham Omisore for his use of our Victoria Value of 
cooperation during the cookery club when he supported 
other children with clearing away. 
Natalia Barchan for her use of all of the Victoria Values all of 
the time. 

Mr. Dicken 
Paulo Runiewicz-Mika for a fantastic piece of descriptive 
writing. He described a seaside using adjectives and similes. 
Maja Hirsz for consistently neat and accurate presentation 
of her work across all subjects. 

Mrs Embling 
Layla Sherlock for her fantastic writing inspired by the book 
Ȭ*ÏÕÒÎÅÙȭȢ 
Adrian Kartasov for his work on Vikings. 

Miss Kelly 
Brooke Malonie for showing aspiration in her English work. 
Julia Jaworska for demonstrating all the Victoria Values. 

Miss Goodman 
Roberts Grinvalds for aspiring to use lots of power words in 
his writing. 
Dylan Johnstone for showing an enthusiastic and positive 
attitude to all of his learning this week. 

Mr. Wolfe 
Olivia Szymajda for showing perseverance in her learning. 
 Katya Petrova for using her initiative to further her own 
learning. 

Miss Costanzo 
Louie Mills for his fantastic descriptive language.  
Hollie Pindura for her enthusiasm and hard work this week. 

Mrs Wall 
Samara Monroe      for an excellent performance together 
Connie Mitchell        using parody. 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Swansgate Community Chest 
 
Next time you are in town, please consider 
filling out a form to nominate the Victoria 
Primary P.T.A. for the Swansgate community 
chest award - each month a nominated cause 
is selected to receive £100.  
We are currently raising funds to buy 
ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ άvǳƛŜǘ tƭŀȅ !ǊŜŀέΦ 
 
The details are on the cards which are on a 
display stand outside Wilkinson in the 
Swansgate centre.  
 
Once completed you post it into the box 
there. 
 

 

 

 

Community News 

 

 



 
 
  

 

Classroom News 

 

We have counted in thousands 
and made both big and small 
number lines in class 4A 

 

Team work in 6B to write a parody 
of Robin Hood  

3B made a word cloud about the Sand Wizards story 

 

First Fitter Future of 
the year for 6A 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
                                              
 
 
       
 
  
 
 
 
  

 

 

3B have been investigating with magnets. 

Mrs Scargillõs 

 Golden Book 

 
Class 6B enacted a parody of Robin 
Hood and Guy of Gisborne? 

Everyone who appears in the Golden Book will receive a 
òcongratulationsó postcard and have a copy of their work sent home 
for parents to see. 
 

  

This week Miss Goodman is putting Farzana Begum and 
Hanifa Islam from 5A into the Golden Book for their 
fabulous story maps that they have completed for the 
myth of Prometheus and Pandora. 
 

 

5A are hard at work on their 
tackling tables quizzes. We are all 
aiming to beat our best score! 

 



 

  

 

  Monday   Art  
  Tuesday  Cookery  
  Wednesday Craft 
  Friday  Drama 
 

 

 

 

Our clubs have got off to a fabulous 
start and are already full! We are 
running a waiting list for each club and 
will try to make sure that everyone on 
the list gets a chance to join a club 
next term or after the Christmas 
break. 
Thank you to Mrs Pink who has taken 
over the organisation of After School 
clubs and is doing an amazing job! 


